LONDONASSEMBLY

Chairman of the Police and Crime Committee



Steve O'Connell AM Member for Croydon & Sutton

City Hall
The Queen's Walk
More London
London SEI 2AA
Telephone: 020 7983 4000
Web: www.london.gov.uk

Date: 19 July 2016

Sir Bernard Hogan Howe

Commissioner of Police of the Metropolis Metropolitan Police Service New Scotland Yard Broadway London SW1H OBG

Sia Bernari

Management of CCTV at borough level

On 29 June, the Police and Crime Committee discussed the decision by Westminster Council to decommission its CCTV estate with Deputy Commissioner Craig Mackey and Deputy Mayor for Policing and Crime, Sophie Linden. The discussion focused on the value of CCTV in preventing and detecting criminal activity and in maintaining public order and safety.

At a meeting of the Assembly's Budget monitoring sub-committee on 12 July, Chief Superintendent Jeff Boothe said that the Met was undertaking a review of how various Borough Commands and local authorities work in partnership to deliver effective CCTV management. As the strategic operation of CCTV across London is of continuing interest to this Committee, we would be grateful if the Met could provide the Police and Crime Committee with a copy of this analysis once it has been completed.

Yours sincerely,

Steve O'Connell AM

Chairman of the Police and Crime Committee